


The proposal also goes against the provisions of policy GZ-HOUS-1 of the local plan as new
and extension to class 6 uses are not acceptable in residential areas. In addition, the proposed
class 9 uses at first floor would increase the commercial floor space on site which is not
acceptable as per policy GZ-HOUS-1 of the local plan.

The proposed development is incompatible with the urban design and environmental
characteristics of the area. It would not maintain the visual integrity and so does not comply
with Structure Plan policy BEN 2.

Structure Plan policy RCO 4 provides that areas of scenic value will be protected and
enhanced. The site is located in an area of considerable scenic value, namely majestic views
of the Blue Lagoon, Comino and beyond, and the proposed development would have spoilt
this.

The residents of the area as well as Qala council objected vociferously to the application. The
residents also contend that the permit PA1247/92/3928/91 does not legalise all aspects of the
existing development.

Developers’ tantrums

It is hardly surprising that building contractors are among the first to complain of the current
economic downturn. The argument used, however, is disproportionate.

In fact, while the construction sector is responsible for just four per cent of the country's Gross
Domestic Product, it has repeatedly asked for indirect assistance by, for example, calling for
more capital expenditure.

A much more sustainable suggestion from their end would have been to propose ways and
means to detach the country's economic development from the construction industry. They
should look at how the industry can be restructured, with a view to creating alternative
employment.

After all, developers themselves acknowledge the current glut in the property market. Against
such a backdrop, it is not feasible to expect the construction industry to maintain its 25 per
cent share of the employment sector.

Eighty per cent of respondents to a survey conducted by the Chamber of Small and Medium
Enterprises (GRTU) complained that one of the major problems faced by developers is Mepa's
delay to approve projects. What does the GRTU think about the property glut?

The same soundbites came from Azzjoni Nazzjonali a few weeks ago when they complained
that the government was kowtowing to the environmental lobby as a result of measures
introduced in the last budget. The same accusation has been made by members (or former
members) of the political establishment in connection with the proposed Mepa reform.

After hesitantly embracing the environment, we are now hearing the first voices of dissent on
the measures introduced.
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